Environmental Information Regulations 2004 (EIR) – Inclusive Design Standards
Your request for information has now been considered. The Council holds the information requested.

You asked:
Please could you provide me with all draft copies of the 'Inclusive Design Standard' as it is my understanding it was in development due to the letter the City Council sent me back in 2015. 

Could you also please send me ALL external and internal correspondence / minutes of meetings, memos etc. relating to the 'inclusive design standards' please the council referred in the letter sent to me in 2015. Including the decision not to carry on with publication of this document. 

Answer: 

After undertaking a Public Interest Test we believe that at this time, this information is covered by the exception to disclosure contained at Regulation 12 (4)(d) of the Environmental Information Regulations (unfinished documents).
The Information requested concerns policy/guidance which is in the process of being reviewed/developed to broaden the scope of guidance to consider a range of other related street design issues.  It is considered that at this stage it would be premature and potentially misleading to release this information in advance of revised draft guidelines which will be made available when ready.  
In regard to correspondence held by the Council in respect of preparation of the draft standards, the Council applies the provisions of the exceptions contained at Regulation 12(4)(e) of the Environmental Information Regulations (Internal communications).  In this instance, communications reflect the exchange of comments and information held by the Council linked to the unfinished documentation. 
In addition the Council considers that certain information in this correspondence constitutes the personal data of living individuals and is therefore caught by the exception to disclosure contained at Regulation 13 of the EIR – relating to personal data.  The Council considers that such information is being processed for the purpose of consultation and policy formulation and not for wider disclosure (which how any disclosure under the Regulations must be viewed).  Any such disclosure made would constitute to a breach of the first data protection principle, that of fair and lawful processing, and also of the second data protection principle, that of processing the specified and not incompatible purposes.

For your information this letter constitutes a refusal notice under Regulation 14 of the Environmental Information Regulation 2004 because the exceptions to disclosure cited above apply.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request please write to: 

Information Governance & Risk Team

Leicester City Council

Legal Services

4th Floor, City Hall 
115 Charles Street

Leicester LE1 1FZ
e-mail: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk 

